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September 27, 2007
	Kevin Rogerson, City Attorney

City of Mount Vernon

P.O. Box 809

Mount Vernon  WA  98273
	Stephen R. Fallquist

Civil Deputy Prosecuting Attorney

605 S. Third Street

Mount Vernon WA  98273

	Gary T. Jones

Jones & Smith

P.O. Box 1245

Mount Vernon WA  98273
	Brian K. Snure

Snure Law Office

612 South 227th Street

Des Moines WA  98198




Re:

BNSF v. City of Mount Vernon, et al.



UTC Docket No. TR-070696

Counsel:

You sent me a letter and other documents on September 19, 2007. The letter and documents appear to request that I issue a new SEPA threshold determination, on behalf of the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission, for the project that includes the proposed at-grade railroad crossing closure under consideration in UTC Docket TR-070696. The new determination would be based on information provided in your August 28, 2006, motion (and exhibits), which you say WSDOT was unaware of when it made its February 16, 2007, determination of non-significance (DNS).

I have a copy of a letter from L. Scott Lockwood, AAG, on behalf of his client agency, WSDOT, dated September 25, 2007. The letter indicates that WSDOT will withdraw its February 16, 2007, DNS, review all comments received to date including the declarations and exhibits filed by the parties in the case, and will issue a new threshold determination, with a new notice and a 14 day comment period.
I believe the action being taken by WSDOT makes moot your request to me.

Having said that, I will be responsive to whatever direction is provided to me by Adam Torem, ALJ, when he makes his ruling on your motion in the near future.

Sincerely,

Chris Rose, Director

Regulatory Services Division

cc:  Jonathan Thompson

      Adam Torem

